
 

 

 

Minutes of University of New Orleans College Panhellenic 
August 22, 2016 

 

The regular meeting was called to order by President Colleen Reese at 3:30 pm.  The roll was called by 
Colleen Reese. A quorum was present.  
  
ROLL CALL: 
Alpha Xi Delta Y 
Delta Zeta Y 
Sigma Kappa Y 
Zeta Tau Alpha Y 
 
GUESTS: The following guests were present: 
Nora Bloemer, Secretary/Treasurer Applicant 
Victoria Peluso, Secretary/Treasurer Applicant 
 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer reported as follows: 
 
 Beginning balance [date]     $_____ 
 
   Revenue $_____ 
   Expenses $_____ 
  
 Ending balance [date]      $4287.48 
 
The following bills were approved for payment: 
 
OFFICER REPORTS 
President’s Report 
Emily Hotard will attend Greek Council meetings on behalf of the College Panhellenic Council.  
Meetings on August 30, September 13, September 27, October 11, November 8, November 22, and 
November 29 at 5:30. 
 
Greek Council is planning a Welcome to Greek Life Party that will take place in the end of September. They 
are requesting opinions on the date, theme, location, and fundraising.  
Welcome to Greek Life Party hosted by the Greek Life Council. 
Date: September 28,29,30? 
Delta Zeta is not available on September 28 or 29 between 6 and 9 pm. Zeta Tau Alpha is not available on 
September 29 before 9 pm.  
Theme Suggestions? 
Location suggestions? 
Ideas for fundraising? 
Delegates, please get feedback from your sororities.  
 



 

 

The Red Zone: Aug. 22 through Oct. 2, NPC and its member organizations are participating in a social 
media campaign to educate collegiate women about The Red Zone -- the first six weeks of school when the 
risk of sexual assault and rape are at their highest. Throughout this campaign we're sharing information 
about reporting instances of sexual violence and tips on staying safe. 
 
National Hazing Prevention Week (NHPW): NHPW is Sept. 19-23. NPC is partnering with 
HazingPrevention.org and other fraternal umbrella groups to encourage members to raise their hands and 
make a commitment to prevent hazing. Follow @NPCWomen and #IbelieveinGreeks to take a stand 
against hazing. 
 
On Labor Day Weekend, UNO and Tulane's BCM will be donating their time in Baton Rouge to help the 
victims of the recent storm. The cost is $15 and you can contact Corey Oliver at colivie@tulane.edu for 
more information. 
 
On Tuesday, August 23, dine at Ye Olde College Inn between 4 and 11 pm to raise money for the UNO 
library. Located at 3000 S Carrollton and 20% of the proceeds will be donated. 
 
Timeline for 2017 Panhellenic Executive Board: 
* October 31 – CPC Applications Go Out 
* November 13 – CPC Applications Due 
* November 14 – Vote on CPC Applications 
* November 21 – Last 2016 CPC Meeting 
* November 28 – 2017 Executive Board’s First Meeting 
 
Vice President of Program’s Report 
 
First program will be wed sept 21 at 6:00 
Greek Christmas party November 30 at 7 pm in the UC ballroom 
 
Vice President of Recruitment’s Report 
 
Each chapter should email Jaelyn back w names for late night with the greeks  
fraternity members will attend panhellenic bid day, there was an informal vote to approve this  
chapter mvp’s - be on the lookout for Mackenzie’s email 
chalking and dorm storm are tonight 
meet at Milneburg 179  
letters in the uc on Wednesday 
fresh fest tomorrow: 5 members at all times 
 
 
Assistant Vice President of Recruitment’s Report 
 
 
Advisor’s Report 
smaller number of women going through recruitment than last year, not Mackenzie or Kaci’s fault, 
enrollment is down  
ICS is up and running - you should be able to view the 61 girls signed up and paid, 13 are unpaid  



 

 

we just removed some girls because their grades did not meet the minimum requirement 
Another grade check coming after late night with the greeks 
Mackenzie and Kaci have been working hard all summer 
6 rounds Thursday night of recruitment – 6 recruitment counselors – about 13 girls to each round 
make sure you submit your bid day events at the greek social form online, each chapter should’ve received 
an email from the greek life office 
 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS   
 
NEW BUSINESS   
Vote on secretary/treasurer 
Nora Bloemer is the new secretary/treasurer 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS  
The following announcements were made: 
 
none 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 3:53. 
 
Colleen Reese, President 
 
Approval: 


